United Nations Development Programme D

GLOBAL ENVIRONMENT FACILITY
30 May 2002

Dear Mr. El-Ashry,

Subject: “Integrated Ecosystem Management in Four Representative Landscapes of Senegal”

(SEN01G31)

I am pleased to attach herewith the above mentioned project document. The brief was
approved by the GEF Executive Council in May 2001. Also attached is our response to the
comments raised by the GEF Secretariat and Council as well as the co-financing letters (Annex
18B) and the Agreement on Complementarity between UNDP-GEF and WB-GEF projects
(Annex 19).. The latter constitute Annex 18B of the project document and are attached as a
separate document.

As per paragraph 29 and 30 of the GEF Project Cycle, we are submitting this project
document for circulation to the members of the GEF Executive Council and, subsequently, for
your final endorsement.

Thank you in advance for expediting the review and approval of this project.

Yours sincerely,

es
Deputy Executivg Coordinator

Mr. Mohammed El-Ashry
Chief Executive Officer
Global Environment Facility
Room G6005

1776 G Street

Washington D.C. 20433

Cc: Ms. M. Niamir-Fuller, GEF Regional Coordinator
Mr. M. Alers, GEF Regional Manager

Street Address: 304 East 45" Street, 10" floor
Mail Address: 1 UN. Plaza, Room FF 1094, New York, N.Y. 10017
Telephone: (212)906-5044/5028
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